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The Norwegian Mapping Authority on a caving trip
The Norwegian Mapping Authority is establishing a database of hiking courses. In May 2015, two employees visited 
Bodø due to the work with the database. Anders Westlund, who is also employed there, decided to take his colleagues 
on a caving trip to Svarthammarhola near Fauske, and if possible include the footpath up to the cave in their database. 
This failed, because there were no signs or markings along the path, even though there should have been, but they had 
an exciting evening trip into the cave.
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